
Request for Decision 

Walford Road - Parking Restrictions

 

Recommendation
 That parking be prohibited on both sides of Walford Road from
61 metres east of Paris Street to 275 metres east of Paris Street,
between the hours of 6:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m., each day and; 

That parking be prohibited on both sides of Walford Road from
Paris Street to 61 metres east of Paris Street and; 

That a by-law be passed by City Council to amend Traffic and
Parking By-Law 2010-1 in the City of Greater Sudbury to
implement the recommended changes all in accordance with the
report from the General Manager of Infrastructure Services dated
April 21, 2010. 

Background
 
The City’s Roads and Transportation Services Division received
a petition from the residents of Walford Road requesting that
parking be prohibited on both sides of Walford Road East (see
Exhibit 'B').  At their meeting on December 3 rd, 2009, the Traffic
Committee agreed to defer the request until the parking issues at
the Sudbury Regional Hospital – Laurentian Site have been
addressed. Recently Councillor Caldarelli has asked that the
request be brought back to the Traffic Committee for consideration.
 
The section of Walford Road under review is designated as a collector roadway located east of Paris Street
(see Exhibit ‘A’).  Walford Road provides access to the local residential properties and the Idylwylde Golf
and Country Club at the east end of the road. In this area, Walford Road is constructed to an urban standard
with an asphalt surface width of 10 metres and a sidewalk on the north side.
 
Recently, the Sudbury Regional Hospital has closed the St. Joseph site on Paris Street and relocated staff
and patient care to the new hospital site located north of Walford Road. Due to the pay for parking policy,
and a shortage of on-site parking, staff and patients of the hospital have started to park on Walford Road
adjacent to the south limit of their parking lot.
 
The primary function of a public road is for the safe movement of traffic. On-street parking is usually
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permitted when this criteria is met. However, public roads are not intended to provide free, long term
overflow parking for institutions and major commercial areas. Often times parking is prohibited or restricted
near these facilities due to resident complaints.
 
Parking is currently prohibited on the north side of Walford Road from Paris Street to 46 metres east of Paris
Street, and on the south side of Walford Road from Paris Street to 61 metres east of Paris Street. Parking is
also prohibited on the south side of Walford Road from Nephawin Road to the east end.
 
In order to try and eliminate the long term hospital parking problem, while still maintaining some on-street
parking for residents, it is recommended that parking be prohibited on both sides of Walford Road from 61
metres east of Paris Street to the Walford Residence located 275 metres east of Paris Street, between the
hours of 6:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. This time period should cover the various shifts at the hospital while
leaving evening parking available for residents. While it is difficult to know how far people will walk for free
parking, the Walford Residence is a good starting point for the easterly limit. If the parking problems move
further to the east, then the parking restrictions can be extended in the future.
 
It is also recommended that the parking prohibition near Paris Street be evened out so that parking is
prohibited on both sides of Walford Road from Paris Street to 61 metres east of Paris Street.
 
Councillor Caldarelli has indicated her support for Staff’s recommendation.
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